
 

Hello Quilters, it feels like it has been forever since we have seen each other.   

What a crazy couple of months we have had. I hope everyone is doing well, have been safe, and enjoying this time home 

with your family and loved ones.  I always said the best gift I could get would be to lock me in my sewing room an let me 

get some work done.  We will all got that wish.  But I am ready to be released.  I think we are all feeling that way a little.  

This has been a crazy year so far for me and my family with Surgeries, Funeral, Injuries, 

Homeschooling, and being the Drill Sargent.  I would love for my kids to go back to school, 

because I do not know anything about these class subjects.  

In May, we were going to have Megan Legas from the Utah Valley quilt guild come teach us 

about restoring old quilts.  I am sad that we are going to miss having her come and learn 

how to do this.  I will have to see if we can reschedule her for a different time to come.   

I hope you have used this time to get some of those UFO’s done.  In May, we would get to 

see all of those projects #1 that you finished.  Hold on to them and we will have a big show 

and tell when we can get back together.  IF you need a little more time to get it finished you have that, too.  This month 

we are rolling the dice for our new project to work on for the next couple of months.  DRUM ROLL!!!!!! The new number 

is #2.  So, #2 projects will be due in July.  If anyone needs to know what their #2 project is let me know and I will get it 

for you.   This meme is for me.  I thought I would be getting so much done and yet I have not.    

 

Many of you have been sewing masks for your friends, neighbors, and employers.  Way to go!  

This has been a great way to serve those around you.  We never knew that our stashes were 

going to be so valuable and needed.  If anyone still needs elastic fabric mill in Orem and My 

girlfriends quilt shoppe in Logan have elastic and they will send it to you, just give them a call. 

 

I am sorry that last month I told you all the wrong date that the retreat had been 

changed to.  Ali will be letting us know soon.  (EDITOR’S NOTE:  Flyer Attached!)  She 

has been busy trying to get a new retreat scheduled for us.  Thanks Ali and thank you 

to all of my board members that have been helping us through all of this.  Try to have 

an amazing month.  I am so glad the sunshine is out.  It feels so good to sit in the sun 

and relax.  I have done some yard work, going for walks, and doing what I can to 

change up my days and feel good.  We are all strong and will get through this.  Sew 

something today and be happy.  I think of you all often and can’t wait until we can all 

get together again.   

Love, 

Tamara 



 
 



 
Quilt Fest is still a go and we are hoping that all will go as planned.  Last I heard is that 
Davidene would like the brochure to go out in May.  It is finished now, just needs to go to the 
printer and mailed. 
 
All events that we are aware of at this time have been cancelled.  So, keep on sewing or 
working in the garden or whatever makes you happy.  I will be glad when we can get back to 
normal, if that will ever happen. 

Barb Murdock 

 

 


